
SUPPLEMENTAL INFORMATION #1 

For Planning Commission Agenda of: 
April 21, 2022 

[X] Consent Agenda Item No.  E-5   
[ ] Continued Hearing Item 
[ ] Public Hearing Item 
[ ] Department Report 
[ ] Old Business  

Re: Boden Wood Special Permit 
Record Number PLN-2018-15218 
Assessor Parcel Number 222-071-023 
Garberville area 

Attached for the Planning Commission's record and review is (are) the following supplementary 
information items: 

1. Public Comment.  The owner of property immediately south of the project site has 
submitted a letter and associated Timber and Northern Spotted Owl assessments for 
property surrounding the proposed project site.  The property owner states that he has 
personally witnessed Northern Spotted Owl (NSO) on his property, most recently in 
October of 2020.

• A timber assessment prepared for the property immediately south of the project site 
which concludes in 2015 that the property (to the south of the project site) would 
require at least 5-7 years of negative NSO surveys in order to determine appropriate 
timber harvest area due to the presence of NSO.

• Various CDFW records dating back 25 years or so for NSO sightings in the larger 
contiguous forest area surrounding the project site. Some of these records are positive 
sightings and some are negative showing no NSO present in the area.

2. Northern Spotted Owl Assessment for the subject property and proposed project prepared 
by Leopardo Wildlife Associates, dated October 18, 2021. This assessment is referenced in 
the staff report but does not appear to have been included as an attachment to the staff 
report.  The assessment concludes that the habitat associated with the proposed project 
site lacks suitable NSO nesting habitat and expanding the cultivation operation is unlikely 
to negatively impact NSO.

3. A more focused snippet of the Watershed Map showing the proposed project site and 
adjacent approved cannabis projects.

4. Satellite image showing the subject parcel and the surrounding forested area.
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Northern Spotted Owl Assessment 
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Additional Maps 



Focused portion of the Watershed Map.  Note that there are approved cannabis cultivation 
permits on properties immediately to the north, east, and south of the project site.  The permit to 
the east is a retirement site and so no cultivation is authorized on that property.  The other cannabis 
cultivation permits in the surrounding area were approved for existing cultivation amounts of 
10,000 sf or less.    

 

 
  

 

 

Satellite Image of the surrounding forested area. Note that Richardson Grove State Park is 
approximately 1 mile to the northeast.   

 

 




